
To: The Honorable Members of the Joint Committee On Addiction and Community Safety 

Response 

From: Jeremiah Fallin Technology Director, Boys & Girls Club of the Umpqua Valley 

Date: May 13, 2025 

Subject: Strong Support for HB 3631 - Investing in Thriving Youth 

Honorable Chair and Members of the Committee, 

My name is Jeremiah Fallin, Technology Director at the Boys & Girls Club of the Umpqua Valley. 

We strongly support HB 3631 and its vital investment in youth substance use prevention, mental 

health, and positive out-of-school programs – core elements of our mission. 

To underscore the importance of this bill, we have collected direct responses from the middle 

school youth we serve. Their insights on how programs like ours impact their lives and help them 

make positive choices are attached/included with this testimony. Their voices highlight the 

real-world need for the support HB 3631 would provide. 

We urge your support for this critical legislation. 

In addition to the written answers our youth provided to some prompted questions, some things 

we heard are that: 

1. If their school day was bad the Club brightens their mood and makes them feel better. 

2. Helps develop social skills and problem solving skills around social issues and issues with 

other people. 

3. They can connect with kids from schools that they don’t go to that they will go to school 

with later (we have 2 middle schools that funnel into 1 high school). 



4. If they were not at the Club they would most likely be at home bored and lonely. 

5. At the Club they get to play Volleyball, Ultimate Frisbee, League of Legends, and other 

video games with their friends that they don’t have at home. 

6. The Club has helped them make good choices. 

7. It has helped with their anger issues. 




















